
 

Foothills Elementary 
At Foothills we “SOAR”. 

 

APRIL 7TH  2021 
NEWSLETTER #8 

WE ARE NUT FREE AND SCENT AWARE! 

 

 
 

 

 

Hadih (Hello) Blackburn Families! 
 
I was reflecting last night that it was a year ago spring break where our daily 
reality underwent a significant change with the emergency of COVID.  We went 
from no school attendance, to online learning, to partial in school learning, to full 
daily attendance over the course of just a few months.  The health protocols that 

were put in place at schools, have allowed us to continue to operate with full 
educational programming for our school community. 
 
As you are aware, some more safety protocols were put in place over the break 
because of the COVID variants and increased transmission rates.  We are 
spending this week working on implementing our new protocols.  The biggest 
change is simply increased expectations of mask wearing for everyone.  Gr. 4-7’s 

are asked to wear masks all the time, if they are able.  Gr. 1-3’s are encouraged 
to wear masks all the time.  There are exceptions for this mandate for students 
who have specific needs. Please feel free to contact the classroom teacher or 

myself if you have any questions or concerns.   
 
This week, we are piloting an organized activity plan for interested Intermediates.  

We will have Mr. Crentsil running an organized soccer game daily, and Miss 
Watson running an organized basketball game on our outside court.  Next week, 
we will be adding another station with Miss Martin.  Learning Groups will rotate 
daily through the stations.  We are hopeful that this fills a need for our 
Intermediates as they have been expressing a desire to have more to do outside.  
In the future, we are anticipating that at times, there will also be activities offered 
at the ball diamonds and the tennis courts.  I will send an informational letter 

home to parents when that option opens up. 
 
I really want to take some time to commend the students of our school, and our 
school community.  Our students have exhibited amazing adaptability and 
resilience over the past year.  They have experienced disappointments and 
frustrations along the way as game plans and long held traditions have had to 

change.  I know that you as parents, have supported them in this journey.  So 

thank you for all your efforts.  They show every day in the mindsets our students 
bring to school. 
 
With gratitude, Mussicho (Thank you very much!) 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Sarah J Petrisor 
 

 

 
Office Hours 

8:00 am – 3:30 pm 
Monday to Friday 

 

Friday, Apr. 23rd  

Non-Instructional Day 

No school for students 

 

Monday, May 24th 

Victoria Day 

No school for students 

 

Friday, June 4th 

Non-Instructional Day 

No school for students 

 

Friday, June 25th 

Last day of school for 

students 
 

ARE YOU MOVING? 
 
Planning for next school 

year is under way and it’s 
helpful if we know if your 
child will not be returning 
to Blackburn. Please call 

the office. 

 
 

Newsletters are sent via email and posted on our school website 
(https://www.sd57.bc.ca/school/bbe/Pages/default.aspx#/=). 

Please contact the office to have your email added to our contact 
list! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

PAC NEWS 

 
April 12-22nd 

Online Auction 
 

 
April 19-26th 

Munchalunch May 
orders due 

 
May 17-24th 

Munchalunch June 
orders DUE 

 
May, date TBA 

Flower Baskets 
 

June, TBA 

Centennial Meats 
 

 
 

 

 

Safe Start 
 
If your child is going to be late or 

absent, please call the school 
and leave a message, complete 
with your child`s full name, 

grade, and teacher. 
 

Office staff make calls home for 
those students not in attendance 

to ensure their safety and 
whereabouts. 
 

 
COVID –Health Check 

Reminder 
 

Just a reminder the 
importance of doing a daily 
health check for your child 
prior to sending them to 
school each day. This 
helps keep everyone safe.  
Also, please review with 
your child the importance 
of proper hand washing, 
sneezing etiquette, 
keeping hands and feet to 
self, home bubbles verse 
school bubbles and not 
sharing items.  Thank-you! 

 
 
 

Medical Alerts 
 

Please inform the school of 

any emergent medical issues 
regarding your child ASAP. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Office Hours: 

8:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Monday-Friday 

 

Contact Us: 

 

2222 S Blackburn 

Prince George, BC,  

V2N 6C1 

 

Phone: 250-963-

7060 

 
Website:  

http://www.sd57.bc.c

a/school/bbe 

 

Newsletters are 

sent home via 

email and the 

website! 
 

We are NUT and 
SCENT Aware! 

 
 

 

Need to Knows: 

and Safety Need to 

Knows: 
 

 
BBE WOLF Pack 

 

P – Prepared 

A - Accountable 

C– Cooperative 

K - Kind 
 
 

 Parking Lot 
Friendly reminder to parents/ 
guardians who are picking up 

the children after school to 

stay in the pickup line for drop 
off or pick up. You are welcome 

to pull into the adjacent lane to 
exit the area. 

Thank you 

DRESS FOR THE WEATHER 

 

Spring is here and the sun is finally shining! Please make sure that your child 

comes to school with the proper spring clothing (raincoat, rubber boots.) 

Please label your child’s clothing, especially outdoor clothing, in 

order for them to track their own belongings.  You may want to 
send a spare change of clothes in case they get wet from the rain 

or puddles.  
 
 

 
Reminder for the New 
Year that we are a NUT 
AWARE school. Please 
refrain from sending 
anything with any type 
of nuts in your child’s 
lunch. Please refer to the 
website for some helpful 

lunch and snack ideas. 

http://www.sd57.bc.ca/school/bbe
http://www.sd57.bc.ca/school/bbe


 
 

 

New COVID Protocols - Masking 

If you received the District parent letter from last week, you know that 

masking for grades 4,5,6,7 students is our new reality at school and all 

schools in the province.  This will be an adjustment for sure, but we are 

confident our students will meet this new challenge.  All intermediate 

classes and Division 5 had a morning meeting today regarding this, to 

understand, ask questions and get familiar with this new practice.  We will 

be taking a compassionate and supportive lens as we help students with 

this transition.   

Students in K-3 are welcome to wear a mask. This is a family decision. 

Grades 4,5,6,7 students are to wear a mask when: 

 on the bus 

 in their class, library, gym, washroom, boot room 

 anywhere inside the school 

 in their line up outside at their outside entrance door 

Grades 4,5,6,7 students will NOT wear a mask when: 

 eating 

 drinking 

 outside playing - kids have asked about tetherball and the tire 

swing - they decided masks would be important in these areas 

when playing 

Staying home when sick, hand hygiene and social distancing are keys to 

staying COVID safe and healthy. The mask is now an additional layer to 

help the prevention and spread. Students are aware that having a mask 

does not mean they no longer have to be mindful of distancing; they 

do.  Please have ongoing conversations about this at home as this helps 

us at school.  Thank you in advance. 

I have attached the actual Re-start plan on the next page for you to view 

and have in case you have any questions or concerns. 



  

April 6, 2021- Restart Plan - Summary of Key 

Updates and FAQ 

 
April 6 (March 30), 2021- Revised Re-Start Plan 

School District No. 57 (Prince George) has revised its Re-Start Plan for the 2020-21 
school year based on new guidelines provided by the Ministry of Education and the 
Provincial Health Officer.  The plan, approved by the Ministry of Education, is below in 
PDF form with updated information highlighted in yellow. The plan provides detailed 
information about health and safety measures in place so students, teachers and staff 
feel as safe as possible in our schools. The plan falls within the Provincial COVID-19 
Health & Safety Guidelines for K-12 Setting and adheres to the standards and direction 
set by the Ministry of Education, the Provincial Health Officer, BC Centre for Disease 
Control and WorkSafe BC 

 

 

2021.04.06 Summary of Key Updates and SD N0. 57 Restart Plan .pdf 

2021.04.06 Frequently Asked Questions-.pdf 

2021.04.06 Letter to Parents Summary of Key Updates Mar 30.pdf 

If you have questions about your child's education please contact your school directly.  
For any questions regarding the School District No. 57 (Prince George) Re-Start 
Plan, please email to sd57communications@sd57.bc.ca 

 

 

https://www.sd57.bc.ca/covid/Documents/2021.04.06%20Summary%20of%20Key%20Updates%20and%20SD%20N0.%2057%20Restart%20Plan%20.pdf
https://www.sd57.bc.ca/covid/Documents/2021.04.06%20Frequently%20Asked%20Questions-.pdf
https://www.sd57.bc.ca/Documents/2021.04.06%20Letter%20to%20Parents%20Summary%20of%20Key%20Updates%20Mar%2030.pdf
mailto:sd57communications@sd57.bc.ca
https://www.sd57.bc.ca/covid/Documents/2021.04.06%20Summary%20of%20Key%20Updates%20and%20SD%20N0.%2057%20Restart%20Plan%20.pdf
https://www.sd57.bc.ca/Documents/2021.04.06%20Letter%20to%20Parents%20Summary%20of%20Key%20Updates%20Mar%2030.pdf

